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Message from the Administrator 

2017/2018 Council Budget 

Council will soon be commencing the preparation of the 2017/18 budget 

and I know many residents will be nervous about getting a fair share.  

A number of issues will be considered in framing the next budget including: 

 A strong focus on repair and maintenance of existing assets; 

 The best priority to minimise the whole of life cost of owning assets; 

 Ensuring all parts of the council are fairly considered; and 

 Maximising available funds for rural roads both sealed and unsealed. 

Council will continue to apply for grants from the State and Federal Government to increase the funding available for 

roads and will work hard to ensure the priority for spending reduces the whole of life costs of owning assets. 

Council will also focus on improving the quality of results through staff training and effective use of contractors 
where this is required. 

Council intends to host a series of briefing sessions about the proposed budget on the following days and times: 

 Corowa Corowa Golf Club on Monday, 15 May 2017 at 5:30 pm 

 Oaklands Oaklands RSL Bowling Club on Tuesday, 16 May 2017 at 5:30 pm 

 Urana Urana Bowling Club on Wednesday, 17 May 2017 at 5:30 pm 

 Mulwala Mulwala Civic Centre on Tuesday, 23 May 2017 at 5:30 pm 

 Howlong Howlong Golf Resort on Wednesday, 24 May 2017 at 5:30 pm 

The final budget will be adopted at the Ordinary Council Meeting on 20 June 2017. 

The community prioritised roads as a focus for Council expenditure in the Customer Survey last year and Council will 
be allocating most of its budget to this expenditure area. 

 

Kind Regards, 
Mike Eden   -  Administrator 
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Southern & Northern Regional Library 
2017 MOBILE LIBRARY SCHEDULE 

Boree Creek  

1.30 pm  -  3.00 pm 

Tuesday 

28 March 

 

Tuesday 

11 April 

Tuesday 

No Service 

Anzac Day 

Urana 

2.30 pm  -  5.00 pm 

Tuesday 

5 April 

 

Tuesday 

18 April 

Tuesday 

2 May 

 

Oaklands 

9.00 am  - 12.00 pm 

Wednesday 

5 April 

Wednesday 

19 April 

Wednesday 

3 May 

Rand 

1.15 am -  2.00 pm 

Wednesday 

5 April 

Wednesday 

19 April 

Wednesday 

3 May 

 

Sale of surplus plant 
 

Offers will be accepted up until 4 pm Friday, 7 April 2017  for the purchase of the below items. 
 

Items can be inspected at Federation Council Urana Depot, Coonong Street Urana,  
by appointment with Mr Mark Baldwin  0447 309 106. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All items sold in “as is condition” and no warranty or implied warranty is provided. 
It is the purchaser’s responsibility to ensure that the items meets all relevant WHS 

legislation, regulations and codes of practice. 
 

Offers must be  in writing, listing the item, price offered and addressed as follows: 
 

Surplus Plant Offer 
Attention: Mr Mark Baldwin 
Federation Council 
PO Box 77 
COROWA  NSW  2646 

Plant No Details 

474 Stihl FS90R Brushcutter 

475 Stihl FS90R Brushcutter 

473a Stihl SH85  Blower 

473b Stihl SH85 Blower 

276 Honda DGUH9ES-2 Generator 

278 Honda ph080-e Irft 8 kva 
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The sites will receive all approved domestic, industrial/hard and green waste however, 
various wastes are required to be deposited in separate areas of each site.  Please follow the 
signage and the directions of the site Managers. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please note that Chemical Drums in excess of 100 drums, will only be accepted at both the 

Urana and Oaklands Tips if they have been booked in at Federation Council  -  Urana 
Office (02) 6930 9100 and you have received a return telephone call from the Tip 
Operator. 
 

If there are less than 100 drums please arrive at least one hour prior to closing time. As it can 
take over an hour to inspect 100 drums please ensure that you allow the Tip Operator plenty 
of time for inspection purposes. 

 Tuesday Friday Sunday 

URANA - 12.00 pm  -  5.00 pm 11.00 am  -  4.00 pm 

OAKLANDS 1.00 pm  -  5.00 pm - 8.00 am  -  12.00 pm 

URANA AND OAKLANDS WASTE DISPOSAL CENTRES ARE CLOSED 

ON CHRISTMAS DAY AND GOOD FRIDAY 

 

WASTE DISPOSAL CENTRES     

URANA DISTRICT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT REMOVAL OF ITEMS FROM EITHER TIP IS PROHIBITED 
 

ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING TIP ITEMS SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO THE LANDFILL SITE 
MANAGER. 
 

PLEASE ENSURE TO COVER TRAILERS EN ROUTE TO TIP, AND TO BAG LOOSE PAPERS TO 
PREVENT THE CREATION OF WIND BORNE LITTER. 
 

USERS SHOULD NOTE FOR SAFETY REASONS COUNCIL MAY CLOSE THE WASTE DISPOSAL 
CENTRES ON DAYS OF EXTREME WEATHER, INCLUDING HEAT OR WET WEATHER. 
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Internet access is provided 

by Federation Council  -  Urana 

Office as a free service for members 

of the community.   

 

Children under the age of 13 must 

be accompanied by an adult at all 

times whilst on Council property. 

 
 

Federation Council  -  Urana Office 

30-32 William Street Urana 

Ph: 02 6930 9100 

 

No Food or Drink should be consumed 

near the computers 
 

 

Monthly Newsletter     

Deadline  

for submission of items 
The  deadline for submission of items to 
the monthly Newsletter is normally the 
second Wednesday of the month.  For 
the purposes of this deadline, please find 
deadline date on community diary page 
of this newsletter. 
 

Your co-operation in meeting this 
deadline would be appreciated. 
 

Placement of articles is subject to 
available space. 
 

Please note that all advertisements to 
be placed in this newsletter must be in 
writing and forwarded to Federation 
Council’s  Urana office through the mail, 
hand delivered, email or faxed. 

 
VACANCY –  

AGED ACCOMMODATION 

Council advises that there is a vacancy for aged 
accommodation at Billabidgee Place, Princess Street, 

Urana.  It is a one bedroom unit with a kitchen/
living area, ensuite and  laundry.   
 
Current rental is $184.05 per fortnight for Aged 

Pensioners.  For further information, please contact 
Mrs Pam Danaher at Council’s Urana Office on  

02 6930 9100.  
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If you receive a Pension, you can 

apply for a Pension Rebate on your 

rates if the property on which you 

are applying for a rebate is your 

principal place of residence. 
 

Contact Council’s,  Urana Office for 

further pensioner rebate information 

(02) 6930 9100. 

 Council Compiled Customer Compiled 

Full Page $55.00 $40.00 

Half Page $35.00 $30.00 

Quarter Page $23.00 $15.00 

Centre Page $10.00  

Classified $6.00  

Thank you notices $6.00  

Community Organisations 

Community organisations 

outside Federation Council 

Community organisations 

within Federation Council 

 

 

Charges as above 

 

No charge 

 

 

 

Charges as above 

 

No charge 

Please be advised of the following advertising rates for ads placed  in the Urana 
District Newsletter are as follows: 

 

 DIRECT CREDIT/PAYMENTS TO  

FEDERATION COUNCIL  -  URANA OFFICE 
 

Anybody using/effecting direct credit/payments to Council’s Bank Account are reminded to 

ensure a payment advice is either faxed (02) 6930 9101 or emailed 

council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au to Council in confirmation that payment has been made.  

Please ensure a contact name and phone number is provided on the advice in case there are 

any problems encountered. 

 
 Rates Instalment Notice 

Reminder 
 

If paying in full or by instalments, your 3rd 
Instalment was due on  

28 February 2017 
 

Overdue Rates are subject to daily interest in 
accordance with the provisions of The Local 
Government Act, 1993 at the interest rate 
approved by the Minister for Local Government.  
Currently, interest is set at 8.0% pa. 
 

Contact Council’s Urana Office (02) 6930 9100 if 
you need any further information.  
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Stronger Communities Fund deliberations about to commence 
 

Federation Council will determine how to best invest the remaining $9.4 million dollars of the Stronger 
Communities Fund next month. 
 

Council has received 36 applications for Round Two of the Stronger Community Grants which closed earlier this 
month. The applications total just over $1 million in funding requests, towards projects estimated at $2.1 million. 
 

'We congratulate everyone for the hard work they have put into preparing their applications.' said Federation 
Council Administrator, Mike Eden.   
 

'The applications are of a high standard and quite diverse, with nine communities represented and projects 
ranging from wildlife protection and wetland developments to facility and equipment upgrades to historical 
restoration projects.' he said.  
 

Council has also prepared 16 applications for consideration as part of the Major Projects Fund.  These projects are 
large scale priority infrastructure and services projects that aim to deliver long term economic and social benefits.  
 

The applications total almost $11.3 million in funding requests towards projects estimated at $14.6 million.  Of 
these, $3.8 million has been requested for road improvements.  The projects being considered are listed below 
and a brief summary of each can be found on Council’s website www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 
 

1. Upgrade and construction of an All Abilities Adventure Playground at Purtle Park in Mulwala 

2. Renewal of Kyffins Reserve in Mulwala 

3. Design and Construction of a Skate Park in Howlong 

4. Upgrade to Tennis Courts in Howlong 

5. Upgrade and Renewal of Victoria Park in Urana 

6. Upgrade to Netball Tennis Courts in Urana 

7. Establishment of an RV Park at Oaklands 

8. Upgrade to the Sports Club Facilities in Rand 

9. Upgrade to Netball Tennis Courts in Coreen 

10. Upgrade to Skate Park in Corowa 

11. Upgrade to the Swimming Pool in Corowa 

12. Renewal of the RSL Playground in Corowa 

13. Renewal of Bangerang Park in Corowa 

14. Establishment of a Cinema in Corowa 

15. Establishment of a Cultural Trail across the Council 
16. Roads throughout the Council 
 

Residents are invited to review the summary document of the major projects being considered and provide 
comments in writing by 5pm Friday 7 April.  
 

An independent panel will convene to review all the Round Two and Major Project applications early next month. 
They will be looking for strong projects that will build more vibrant, sustainable and inclusive local communities 
and deliver social, cultural, economic or environmental benefits.   
 

An outcome on successful projects will be announced at the April Council Meeting on April 18. 
 

The Stronger Community Fund has been provided to Federation Council by the NSW Government. 
 
ENDS. 
 

http://www.federation.nsw.gov.au
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22 February 2017 
  
 

$125,000 AVAILABLE FOR LOCAL WAR MEMORIALS 
 

Member for Albury, Greg Aplin and Minister for Veterans Affairs David Elliott today 
announced the first round of 2017 funding for the Community War Memorials Fund 
(CWMF) is now open. 

The CWMF is designed to protect and repair local war memorials, which preserves 
the Anzac legacy. 

Mr Aplin encourages Councils to apply for the fund, which provides the opportunity 
for all NSW communities to access up to $10,000. 

“Ensuring local war memorials remain in great condition is an essential part of 
honouring Australian service men and women who sacrificed so much for our nation,” 
Mr Aplin said. 

“The CWMF ensures communities have the opportunity to protect and conserve war 
memorials, which is why I believe this is such an important initiative,” he said. 

“Funding applications can be made by veterans groups, community organisations 
and councils until Anzac Day and I sincerely encourage all communities who require 
funds for restoration to apply,” Minister for Veterans Affairs David Elliott said. 

Applications will be assessed by the State War Memorial Committee, which is made 
up of NSW RSL, Public Works Advisory, NSW Office of Environment and Heritage 
and Veterans’ Affairs. 

For more information, including application forms, please visit  
http://veterans.nsw.gov.au/heritage/community-war-memorials-fund/ 

 

  
Media Contact: Greg Aplin 6021 3042 or 0428 600 343 
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7 March 2017 

  

NEW FUND TO BOOST REGIONAL GROWTH THROUGH 
ENVIRONMENT AND TOURISM INFRASTRUCTURE 

  
Local community and government organisations are being encouraged to seek funding for 
environment and tourism projects under the NSW Government’s new $300 million Regional Growth 
– Environment and Tourism Fund. 
  
Member for Albury, Greg Aplin said the fund aims to increase tourist visitation by supporting 
regional environment and tourism infrastructure projects which, in turn, help grow and diversify the 
regional economy. 
  
“This is a great opportunity for our region and I strongly encourage local organisations to pitch for 
the funding,” said Mr Aplin. 
  
“Expressions of interest are now open for the initial round of the Fund – at least $100 million is 
available for regional environment and tourism projects for local and state government agencies, 
Aboriginal Land Councils, community groups registered as incorporated associations and non-
government organisations. 
  
“We are looking for visionary projects that will transform regional economies – they could include 
new or upgraded visitor infrastructure for national parks, new or upgraded camping facilities, 
repurposing of Crown Lands or heritage buildings for tourism and the infrastructure to support new 
visitor activities and eco-tourism. 
  
“The expressions of interest, which close on 6 April 2017, will be independently assessed and 
shortlisted by Infrastructure NSW with assistance from other NSW agencies.” 
  
Deputy Premier and Minister for Regional New South Wales, John Barilaro, said the Regional 
Growth – Environment and Tourism Fund was an exciting new initiative that would help to increase 
tourist visitation, drive jobs creation and build on other NSW Government regional investment 
programs. 
  
“The Fund is part of the $20 billion Rebuilding NSW initiative, from which the Government has 
committed $6 billion for regional NSW. 
  
“Already, $110 million has been provided for investments into regional tourism infrastructure 
including for regional airports, regional cruise facilities and rail trails.” 
  
For further information: www.industry.nsw.gov.au/rgetf  

http://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/rgetf
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AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 

Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 

URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

 31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 

PH: (02) 6920 8333  
 

Change of hours until further notice 
 

Monday to Friday 

8:00 am to 2:00 pm 
 

or an emergency consultation Saturday and  Sunday  

Dr Yaramati will be available at the Urana Multipurpose Centre,  

127 Princess Street, Urana 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Sunil Thota (Sunny) 

MBBS, FRACP 

SPECIALIST GERIATRICIAN AND PHYSICIAN OF GENERAL MEDICINE 

Consultant at The Royal Melbourne Hospital 

Melbourne 
 

Dr Sunny will be providing specialist services for Urana and surrounding areas 
once a month. He will visit nursing homes and provide support regularly.  
 

He provides out patient clinic services from Urana Medical Centre.  
 

Dr Sunny graduated from India and has 15 years of working experience in 
public health system in UK and Australia. He completed his specialist training in 
Melbourne. He enjoys working in public health system mentoring medical 
students, physician trainees and consulting in private. He is a member of 
Australian and New Zealand society of Geriatric Medicine. 
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Entries open 20th March. Close 7th April 
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ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S SCHOOL URANA 
Think, Speak and act like Christ 

 

Welcome to 2017! 

 

It is an absolute privilege and honour to be the new principal beginning here at St. Francis 

Xavier’s Urana in 2017. The school and wider community have welcomed me with 

enthusiasm and I feel right at home. I am looking forward to being a part of this community 

and working in partnership with many of you throughout the years ahead. 

 

Our year at St. Francis Xavier has already been a very busy and productive one with many 

more exciting adventures on the horizon. 

 

We are very grateful and humbled to have been the recipient of a Lockhart & District Community Bank Community 

Grant in 2017. The branch have pledged $4000 to put towards the purchase of a new lawn mower for the school. A big 

thank you to the bank and all of the community members who support it. Without your contributions our wider 

community wouldn’t be as wonderful as it is!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a part of a Diocesan wide initiative, our school is participating in a Targeted Maths Teaching program. This is 

aiming to build upon each school’s existing good work and to empower staff to teach in a manner which is researched 

based and data driven, all in the pursuit of improved outcomes for our students. 

 

On the 8th of March the school travelled to St. Joseph’s School, Lockhart to participate in Catholic Schools Week. We 

had a wonderful day celebrating all of the wonderful aspects of Catholic Education and our sincere thanks go to Debbie 

Sheather and the school community of St. Joseph’s for having us on the day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Continued page 22 

Mitch Bailey, Marea Urquhart and Damo Gooden re-

ceiving the Bendigo Bank Pledge 
Children with Bendigo Bank Pledge 

St. Francis Xavier and St. Joseph’s Lockhart at 

Catholic Schools Week 
Noel Stallard with children 
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Geoffrey the Piano Tuner is coming to 

Urana District Area 

I will be in the area piano tuning for the week commencing 27th March and am 

available for piano tuning and repairs including pianola pianos during that time. 
 

I live in Narrandera and I am the principle tuner for the Wagga Wagga, Griffith, 

Temora and the Roxy Regional Theatres. I also  look after the concert grand pianos in 

those great venues. 
 

Please contact me for an appointment  0419 420 978 if I may be of service.  

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S SCHOOL URANA 
Think, Speak and act like Christ 

 

 

The children of the Parish who have been preparing for First Reconciliation will receive the Sacrament for the first time 

on Thursday April 6 at 10am in Urana. Following this will be the regular Thursday Parish Mass and then a morning tea 

to celebrate with the children and their families. All are welcome to join in the celebrations. Preparations for those 

receiving Eucharist for the first time will take place next term. 

 

Recently, Fr. Tony announced he has been given permission to retire. He will be with our Parish community until the 

30th of June and we have many events between now and then to say our farewells. We thank him for all of his hard 

work and contribution to our Parish and wish him all the best and good health for the future. 

 

This Term we have been participating in the Australian Arts Alive music, singing and dance program. Professionals 

have been visiting our school once a fortnight teaching and preparing our students for a performance which will be held 

in conjunction with other schools in our area. To add further to our performing arts events, during the week we had a 

visit from renowned poet Noel Stallard. He spent time workshopping and performing some of Australia’s most popular 

poems from writers like Banjo Paterson as well as some of his own. 

 

Earlier in the term we had four students represent our school at the Deanery Swimming Carnival with a number of 

ribbons collected on the day. Next week we are off to Tocumwal for the Deanery Cross Country before the focus on 

Athletics begins next term. 

 

 

God bless, 

Mitch Bailey 

Principal 
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COURT HOUSE MUSEUM 
Volunteers are in attendance each Tuesday from 9.30 am.  

 

Other times by appointment  
by telephoning 

 (02) 6920 8214 or (02) 6920 8162 or contacting Council (02) 6930 9100 
 

Visitors and Volunteers always welcome 

Courthouse News 
 

Painting of the verandah posts and trims is underway and will look fabulous when 

completed.  
 

A massive thank you to the Urana Hotel and patrons for their support of our 

meat tray raffles over the last six weeks, the money is greatly appreciated and 

will be put towards upkeep of the Courthouse and the displays. 
 

We will be hosting an exhibition of the artworks of Ralph Kellar in May, see 

flyer on the following page. 
 

Dates for the annual Art Sale & Exhibition have been set.  The opening night will 

be on Thursday 12 October 2017, planning is underway.  It is sure to be another 

wonderful exhibition.   
 

Plans for ‘Open Gardens’ on the same weekend are also underway and we hope 

that this will be a great success. 
 

 

 
 
 

(Supporting our Community) 

MACKNIGHT PARK 
Displays on the Notice Board are regularly changing.  Organisations are invited to 
display coming events.  Businesses and Trades people operating within the 
Urana Township and district are encouraged to advertise.   

A small fee is charged.   

Enquiries:  Jenny 6920 8162 or  

  Melinda 0416 023 833 
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Oaklands CWA News February 2017 
 

Members enjoyed the Christmas & New Year break, now it is back to 
business. 
 

International Day was interesting & informative with projects presented by 
students, along with a guest speaker who has visited Mongolia many times.  
He has also established an orphanage there, Lotus Child Centre, to which 
$150 was donated on the day. 

 

Mulwala Public School entered (via the Oaklands Branch), the State International Competition with 
a powerpoint presentation of Mongolia.  They were awarded a Highly Commended Prize.  
Congratulations! 
 

Sponsorship was provided for the school citizenship prizes. 
 

One of our members is now the CWA of NSW Murray Group, Treasurer.  Oaklands is part of 
Murray with 8 other branches. 
 

 If you have received your new Yellow Pages phone directory you will have noticed our newest 
member Lisa Talbot, along with her girls, April, Brooklyn & Felicity, featured on the front cover. Lisa 
entered a recipe to win the competition for the front page.  The recipe “White Chocolate Chip 
Biscuits,is on the inside cover.  This promotion between CWA  & Yellow Pages is Australia wide for 
2017 “Undiscovered Bakers”. 
 

Next meeting is Monday, 20th March, at 1.00pm.  Meetings monthly will then be on 
Tuesdays1.00pm at the CWA rooms. 
 
Contact:  Heather Kerr 0260 33 1300 

Ralph Keller 
Art Exhibition 

At the Urana Courthouse 
 

Urana Arts & Historical Society are pleased to  

announce that we will be hosting an exhibition of  

Ralph Keller’s artworks.   

Opening on 3 May 2017 and continuing through until 12 May 2017.   

Times to be advised.   

 

Please contact Jenny Hearn on 0400 208 162 or 

Mel Nash on 0416 023 833 for further information. 
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Bored staying at home??? 

THE PLACE TO BE SEEN IS  
 
 
 

 

 

  

18-20 William Street 
URANA  NSW  2645 

Website: urana.bowls.com.au Phone: (02) 6920 8138 

SATURDAY 1ST APRIL 2017   
 
End of month meals to be served 

from 6.00 p.m.   

 

If you are a member of the Club and 

have a birthday during March. you 

can claim your birthday 2 course 

meal for just $5, please let us know 

when placing your order. 

 

POT ‘N PARMIE MEALS NIGHT   
 

The next Pot ‘N Parmie night 

will be Friday 7th April. 
 

Cost $18 which includes your meal 

and a pot of beer, wine or squash.  

Parmies include chicken, beef or fish 

with  a choice of Aussie, Hawaiian, 

Italian or Prawn toppings. 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES  -  Come along every Friday night for the Club 
Members Draw and raffle prizes  -  2 meat trays and a voucher. 

END OF MONTH MEALS FOR APRIL  

WILL BE SATURDAY 29 APRIL 2017. 

Mothers’ Day Lunch   
 

SUNDAY 14TH MAY 2017   
 

Chinese Smorgasbord + Dessert.  

$20 per person, under 12 years $10.   
 

Come along and enjoy a  

great day out.   
 

What better way to spend Mothers’ 

Day!! 
 

Bookings essential. 

NEW  

PINBALL MACHINES   
 

Come  along and check out 

our newly installed pinball 

machines and try your skills 

at the many games available. 
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Welcome to 

‘Fox Cottage’ 

URANA  NSW 2645 
 

 

 

 

Overnight/Short Term 

Accommodation Available 
 

Enquiries (02) 6920 8415 Ph/Fax 

Barry   -  0427 207 250  or  

Therese   - 0429 207 250 

 

R & K Ciccia’s  
Supermarket  -  Urana 

 

 

Invite you all to call in for our Friendly 
Service and Competitive Prices.  Services 
Include: Groceries, Liquor, Fruit & Veg, 
Dairy & Frozen, Dry-Cleaning, Lotto, 
Tattslotto, In Store Chemist Lines, Next 
Day Service for your Chemist Scripts and 
other Varieties of Merchandise.  So come 
in and support your Local Store. 
 

Free Grocery Deliveries 
Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 

8.30am to 3.00pm 

 Phone /Fax (02) 6920 8217 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

37-39 Kindra Street, Rand, NSW, 2642 

Phone/fax: (02) 6029 5203 

Mobile: 0407 322 829 

Email: sara@randfarmsupplies.com.au 

Opening hours: 8:45am – 5pm Monday to 

Friday 
 

Stocking all your rural farm supply 

needs 
 

Farm chemical, animal health, dog and cat 

food, produce, pipe fittings, salt and 

molasses blocks, work boots, tyre repairs, 

Fuchs oils, spray nozzles. 

 

 K L KUHNE SHEARING SERVICES 

SHEARING CONTRACTOR 
 

RAND N.S.W 
 

Reliable Staff available for  
Shearing & Crutching 

Woolpress & Shearing Plant Hire 
Mobile Crutching Trailers available 

 
 

PH Kel Kuhne 0428 295 374  
email kelkuhne@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:kelkuhne@hotmail.com
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John & Lea Bentham 

Urana Newsagent & Takeaway 
(Opposite Memorial Hall) 

 

Open 7 Days a Week – 

Newspapers,Magazines, Milk & Bread, Fresh 

Cakes & Sandwiches, large variety of 

takeaway, BBQ chickens, Pizza, Meals, Ice 

Eftpos Available. 

  Phone Orders most welcome 

 

Phone John (Crowie) & Lea on  

(02) 6920 8082 

 

MARIE WALTERS 

 POST OFFICE 
21 ANNA ST. URANA, 2645 

PH (02) 6920 8227 FAX (02) 6920 8109 
 

FRIENDLY SERVICE ALWAYS 
 

Bank@Post PERSONAL & BUSINESS 

BANKING 
POST BILL-PAY Cash, Cheque or EFTPOS 

Your enquires welcome  
SEPARATE AGENCY FOR COUNTRYLINK 

RAIL & COACH TICKETS 

Fax & photocopying service 
 

           

 

 

Fred & Helen Finch 
 

48 William St, Urana, 2645 
B.H. (02) 6920 8122 
A.H. (02) 6920 8165 

 

Cement & Domestic Gas 
Caltex Distributor for Fuel & Lubes 

Bulk Farm Deliveries 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Corowa Road 
URANA  NSW  2645 

 

Toni Lynch & John Jeffries 
Phone: (02) 6920 8192 

The Urana Caravan Park and Aquatic Centre provides 

excellent amenities for camping, water skiing, fishing, 

bushwalking or just relaxing in the quite surroundings 

Facilities 
Cabins   Dump Point/Sani Dump 
Powered Sites      Equipment Hire 
Unpowered Sites Boat Ramp/Boat Launch 
Tent/Camping Sites Laundry 
Shower      BBQ Facilities 
Toilets   Water Supply 

Come along and enjoy the experience of the  
Federation Council 

“In the Middle of Everywhere” 

 

 

(Phil & Jenny Baker) 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS 
 

Meals available 

Lunch and Dinner 
12  -  2 pm 

6 -  8 pm 
 

All day Coffee & 
Bacon & Egg Rolls 

 

Accommodation available 

Phone (02) 6927 1407 
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URANA SKI & AQUATIC CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEES 

are now due and payable. 
 

Memberships for the 2016/2017 Season are as follows: 
 

    $50.00 Boat/Family 
    $20.00 Single 
    $20.00 Day Pass 

 

A form needs to be completed for all boat memberships. 
 

Please contact or send payment to: 
Jacqui Anderson 

10 Osborne Street 
URANA  NSW  2645 

 

Ph: 0429 208 115 
 

Money can also be paid at Urana Caravan Park 
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Termites/White Ants  -  Detection and Eradication 
  Pre-purchase inspections  -   Full Written Reports 

  Rodent Baiting and Control  -  AQIS Approved 
 

  TERMITES  -  SPIDERS  -  BEES  -  WASPS  -  BIRDS 
 

 

 Boree Creek          Corowa      Morundah   

Oaklands          Rand          Urana 

BORDER PEST CONTROL 
 

DOMESTIC  º  COMMERCIAL  º  INDUSTRIAL 

 

Michael Comfort   -   Licensed Technician 

0 4 2 8     3 3 1     3 8 3 

 

Lockhart Shire Council Newsletter 
 

Copies of the monthly Lockhart Shire Newsletter are available for collection 

from Federation Council  -  Urana Office, and our monthly Urana District 

newsletter is available from Lockhart Shire Council offices. 
 

This will assist residents from both Councils to be aware of community events 

that might be occurring in their respective towns. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to everyone that passed on their condolences for the loss of my 

daughter Kerry.  Many thanks to those that travelled to Albury on  

Monday 27 February.  Also thanks to Lockhart Community Service for help with 

transport if needed. 
 

Many thanks to all 

Lennie Brew 
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PR & LE WILLIS 

 

                         Earthmoving & Excavation 
 

     Dozer, Excavator x2, 6x6 articulated Dump truck x 2  
 

  40Tonne Longreach Excavator- 22m Reach 
 

            - Dams constructed     - Gravel 
 

            - Dams desilted or filled in   - Pipes Layed 
 

            - Channels & Drains cleaned   - Trees cleared 
 

            - Levi banks constructed or built up  - Deep ripping 
 

All General & Agricultural Earthworks 

 

   Jamey Willis                                                                        Peter Willis 
   Mobile - 0429 047 904                                                         Mobile - 0427 572 860 
   Home  -  (02) 6035 4144                                                      Home- (02) 6035 4347 
 

Email-shaewillis@bigpond.com                      

 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 
 
 

 
Corowa & Rutherglen 

 

For Caring and Professional Service 
 

Phone: (02) 6033 4255 
Mobile: 0458 334 256 

(All Hours) 

mailto:shaewillis@bigpond.com
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J.A. DOYLE PTY LTD 
Harvesting / Cropping / Ploughing Contractors 

Bulk Haulage 
Wide Loads (3.9m Deck) 

Hi-Fert Agent 

John Doyle: 
M:   0428 354 308 

B:    (02) 6035 4218 

F:     (02) 6035 4308 

E:      evdoyle@bigpond.com 

Damien Doyle: 
M:          0428 354 138 

H:           (02) 6035 4138 

F:           (02) 6035 4308 

E:     dadoyle@bigpond.com 
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27 Sanger Street, COROWA 

(Corowa’s Newest Furniture Store) 
 

* Bedding  *  Mattresses   *  Furniture 
 

 *   Home Decor   *   Gifts *   Curtains 
   

 *   Shutters    *   Blinds *   Awnings 
 

We offer Free delivery and Free  measure & quote 

In Urana and District 
 

 

Call Stuart or Kay (02) 6033 1960 

Mobile: 0418 330 833 

 

 

 
Will be in attendance at URANA AG & VET  

on the  2ND and 4TH WEDNESDAY  
of every month from 1PM-3PM.  

 
 
 

Appointments can be made by phoning  the  JERILDERIE VETERINARY CLINIC on (03) 5886 1436 or 
directly to DES on 0427 861 436.   Large animal work can also be booked before or after the Clinic by 

Appointment. 

 
 
 

Small animal consultations including vaccinations & microchipping can be done at the Clinic but all 
surgery must still go to the Jerilderie Clinic.  

A full range of flea & worming products will be available at the Clinic & identification tags can be ordered 
there as well as ram sedation. 

http://www.corowacurtainsanddecor.com.au/
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Your  “Local Independent” Store 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

at two convenient locations 
 

                      URANA:        Osborne Street   and 
                      OAKLANDS:  Milthorpe Street 

 

STOCKING: 
 

Animal Health, Ag Chemicals, Fencing, Plumbing,  
Pet Food, Washing Powders, NLIS Identification,  

Pool Salt, ‘Jobe’ ski gear. 
 

Contact: 
Oaklands Office: (02) 6035 4351 

Urana Office: (02) 6920 8267 
Pat:  0429 208 267 

     David: 0447 208 768 
Email:   billabongag@hotmail.com 

 

Do you have batteries sitting around 

The House/ In the Shed/ Down the Backyard/In the Paddock 

Not Knowing What to Do with Them 

Give us a Call  -  we will collect them 

This is an ongoing project to be conducted by the Oaklands Lions Club Inc 

Please call John Danaher 0427 354 134 to arrange pickup dates and times. 
Our current project, to be supervised and undertaken by the Oaklands Community, is the removal of the 

Ruston Twin Cylinder Engine (which was used to supply power to the Department of Supply (formerly 

DAS) at Oaklands) to the Oaklands Lions Club Museum at the back of the Memorial Hall.  This Ruston 

Engine will enhance the Museum and will create a spectacular Tourist Attraction for Oaklands. 

Your support of batteries will help with the removal and replacement of this Engine. 
 

The Lions Club would like to personally thank all of those families who have donated 

batteries to us.  All funds are used to support the community.  We appreciate your support. 

CARING FOR YOUR COMMUNITY 
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J & A Beale Transport 
         42 Buller Street, Oaklands 

 

 

Riverina Buying Agent 

for Grain & Hay 

 

Phone Jim: 0428 570 325     BH 

   (02) 6035 4315  AH 

   (02) 6035 4146  FAX 

 

 

   Some of our specialist areas include: 

 GST      

 Rural Services      

 Superannuation     

 Audits      

 Income Tax    

  Management Consulting 

 Fast Tax Refunds with Electronic Lodgement 

Call in at: 
141 Green Street 

Lockhart  
or Telephone 

PH : 6920 5101 

 
Other offices at: 

Wagga: 6938 4600 
Tumbarumba: 6948 2018 

Oaklands 
Community Health & Fitness Centre 

 

 

Time to get fit for football or netball? 
Or just to be a fitter and healthier person? 

 
 

 Commercial quality “Life Fitness” equipment suitable for  
      all fitness levels – beginner to weight training 
 Individual access from 5am-10pm 
 Heated/cooled premises 
 Access to qualified fitness trainers 
 Amenities for freshening up after a workout 
 Kitchenette for a quick bite to eat in your lunch break 

 
Short term membership: $15 per week Adults; $10 per week Concession 

3 month membership: $97.50 Adults; $58.50 Concession 
Plus $20 refundable access card deposit 

 
 
 
 

For more information contact:  
Tarin Moar 0427 847 208 or Tamara Nixon 0417 559 152 
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DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE IN YOUR COMMUNITY WITH AN 

ENDURING MENTAL ILLNESS THAT COULD BENEFIT FROM 

SOME COORDINATED SUPPORT? 
 

Partners in Recovery {PIR} aims to better support people with severe and persistent mental 

illness and their carers and families by getting services and supports to work in a more 

collaborative, coordinated and integrated way, for systemic change.  
 

 

Support Facilitators assist participants to identify their hopes, dreams and priorities and 

facilitate the coordination of services and supports needed to meet those priorities. 

Importantly, Hume PIR will identify where there are systems issues and barriers and lead in 

the development of systems change. 
 

 

Contact the Hume PIR Intake Triage Clinician on 02 6041 0056.  
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Over the counter medicines and  

value for money household items are now available 5 days a week 
at  

 

Billabong Agriculture Oaklands 
Phone: (02) 6035 4351 

 
Pop in and see Michele for Cough & Cold, Pain Relief, Hay fever 

Relief, Vitamins and Household Items 
 

Scripts can also be dropped off at Billabong Ag Oaklands, and if 
dropped before 2pm, can be delivered to the patients door on the 

same day. 
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FREE & CONFIDENTIAL  

Women’s Health Clinics 
@ 

URANA MPS- COMMUNITY HEALTH  
& GP CLINIC 

 

For ALL Women All Ages & Abilities 
 

Provided by a Women’s Health Nurse Specialist 
Services include : 

Aboriginal Womens Business 
Breast Health 
Cervical screening/Pap/HPV tests 
Continence (Bladder control information, advocacy 

& referrals) 
Contraception options including Emergency advice 
Menstral Health & Menopause information 
Pregnancy testing & pregnancy options/choices 

counselling/referrals 
Reproductive health information-periods, fertility, 

pelvic examinations, postnatal checks 
Sexual health screening 
Sexual assault, Domestic violence Supports, 

Stress Management & Grief & Loss counselling 
& referrals 

Specific Womens Health referrals & information for 
Women Living with disabilities, Lesbian Health 

 
 
 

2017 Wednesday dates:  

Feb 15, Mar 15, Apr 19, May 17, June 21, July 19, 
Aug 16, Sept 20, Oct 18, Nov 15, Dec 11 (Monday) 

 
 

Phone Urana (02) 6920 8106 
 Service details, appointments & Drop In  
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Community Nurse’s:                Urana & District Health Services 
   Christine Simpson                  Hospital -  02 6920 8106  
     Karen Brooks                     Community Health - 02 6920 8101 

 

Child & Family 

Nurse  -   
Jacinta Dore 
 

Urana, Oaklands, Rand and Morundah  -   
clinic and home visits by appointment only.  
 

Contact Urana Community Health 02 6920 8101 

 

Childhood 

Immunisation 

Clinic  -   

3rd Tuesday 

each month 

Every 3rd Tuesday of the month 
ALL venues, including URANA by appointment ONLY.  
Please ring (02) 6920 8101 
Please bring your Medicare Card and your child’s Blue Book to the Clinic. 
You will need to wait 15 minutes following vaccinations.  
Any questions regarding immunisation can be directed to the Child & 
Family & Community Nurses. 

         

 

 

 

Every Monday 

9.00 am to 4.00 pm 

Women’s Health   
 

A free and confidential health service 
for women of all ages provided by a 

specialist Women’s Health Nurse 
 

19 April 2017 
 

For appointments for Women’s health  
(pap smears, general women’s health 

information)   
contact Community Health Centre   

(02) 6920 8101 or the Hospital  (02) 6920 8106.  

 

 

DENTAL PROSTHETIST 
 

Gary Barutzki 

 

Direct to the Public 
 

For All Your Denture Needs: 
 

Full, Partial Dentures, Relines, 

Repairs & Additions 
 

ON A FORTNIGHTLY BASIS 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT PHONE: 

6925 0549 

When:  Monday Mornings                  

at 9.30 am 
 

Where:  Oaklands Catholic 

Church Hall 

With: Louise Smith 
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 Urana & District Health Services 
 

Hospital - (02) 6920 8106  
Community Health - (02) 6920 8101 

 

CRAFT & CUPPA 
 

 

Come along and enjoy your craft at Urana 

Community Health. 

 

1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 
  

10.30 am to 3.00 pm 
 

Enquiries: 

Anne Kerr (02) 6920 8188 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

    for Health and Energy       

                                 When:  Every Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

                 at 6.30 am 

Where:  Urana Aquatic Centre 

           Phone Jenny Butchers(02) 6920 8434 

 

 

 

 

PODIATRIST  

Wagga Foot Clinic at Urana Community 

Health 

 

 

18 April 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

For Appointments Please Phone: 

Wagga Foot Clinic 

on (02) 6921 1783 
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Every Monday at 10.30 am 

At Community Health at the 

Urana Hospital 

Followed by morning tea and a talk 

Cost $1 per session 
 

CONTACT 

Bill (02) 6920 8112 or Harry (02) 6920 8374 
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Lockhart and District Community Services Office is open between  
9.00am-1.00pm  -   1.30pm-3.00pm.  Monday to Friday.  

For all enquires or transport bookings please ring the office in the  
mornings, on 02 6920 4162. If the office is unattended in the afternoon  

due to service demands, please leave a message and we will  
contact you as soon as possible. 

 

LOCKHART HEALTH SERVICES 
 

The following services are visiting Lockhart regularly: 
 

OPTOMETRIST 
Russell and Chalker Optometrists Eyecare Plus are now visiting Lockhart regularly for 
comprehensive consultations. 
 Glaucoma testing, cataract assessments, macular degeneration. Adults and Children’s 
assessments, and Veteran’s Affairs patients welcome. Spectacle frames available. 
For Appointments Please Phone:  (02) 6921 8833  
 

PODIATRIST  
Wagga Foot Clinic visits the Lockhart Community Health Building every 4 weeks.   
For Appointments Please Phone: Wagga Foot Clinic on (02) 6921 1783 
 

PHYSIOTHERAPY   -  Every Wednesday (must have referral).  
For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 
 

X-RAY SERVICE 
X-Ray services are available every 2nd Monday and undertaken at the Lockhart & District 
Hospital.  A referral from the doctor is required.   
For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 
 

Should you require transport to/from any of these services please contact Lockhart 
& District Community Services to arrange on (02) 6920 4162  

 

 
 
 

 
 

Visits Lockhart every third month.  
(In front of the Shire Offices) 

 

Next visit: 
 

Wednesday 26 April 2017 
 

Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours before you donate. 
Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 

(You need to be aged between 16 & 70 years) 
 

For further information or to make a booking please go to 
www.donateblood.com.au 

 

All Welcome 
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VALMAR BUS SPECIALS 

$5 Return Trips  
 

 Lockhart to Wagga Bus  
- Every Wednesday  

 Urana to Albury 
- 2

nd
 Tuesday of Month  

 Urana to Wagga 
- 3

rd
 Wednesday of Month 

 Urana to Yarrawonga 
- 4

th
 Thursday of Month  

 Jerilderie to Cobram 
 -1

st
 Thursday of Month  

 Jerilderie to Albury 
- 3

rd
 Thursday of Month  

$5.00 ONLY 
 

All destinations are available from 
Lockhart and we encourage new 

clients to ring to make enquiries on 
pick up points. Enjoy a trip with 

friends or go on your own and make 
new friends. New clients always 

welcome. 

BOOKINGS ARE ESSENTIAL. 

Please call the Lockhart Office on 
(02) 6920 4162 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Valmar Community Transport 
URANA 

 

$2.00 Return Trip 
URANA TO LOCKHART SHOPPING 

 

 
Valmar Community Transport are 
offering a transport service from 
Urana to Lockhart for Shopping, 

Banking or a Social day out for only 
$2.00.  

 

Depart Urana Hospital 10:00am  
Depart Lockhart IGA 2:00pm 

 

Please contact our Lockhart Office 
to make a booking. 

 
 

 

BOOKINGS ARE ESSENTIAL. 

(02) 6920 4162 
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Our services delivery areas encompass the Lockhart Shire and Federation Council.  For further 
classification of service provision in what areas and for any queries please contact Lockhart on 
(02) 6920 4162. 

 
Weekly Wagga Bus  - Wednesdays  Urana to Wagga Bus 3rd Wednesday of Month 
 

Depart Lockhart Post Office     8.30 am Depart Oaklands  7.30 am 
Depart The Rock Post Office   9.00 am Depart Urana        8.00 am 
     Depart Wagga 2.30 pm 
 
Urana to Albury Bus 2nd Tuesday of Month 
 

Depart Lockhart     7.30 am 
Depart Urana   8.00 am 
Depart Oaklands   8.30 am 
Depart Albury   2.00 pm 
 
Urana to Yarrawonga  4th Thursday of Month 
 

Depart Urana   8.30 am 
Depart Oaklands   9.00 am 
Depart Yarrawonga   2.30 pm 
 

Bookings are essential: (02) 6920 4162 
AgedServices@valmar.com.au 

 Community Transport 

 Meals on Wheels/Frozen Meals 

 Respite (NRCP) 

 Domestic Assistance 

 Personal Care 

 Home Maintenance 

 Social Support 

 Free Broadband for Seniors 

 Thursday Craft Group  -  Thursdays at 

10.00 am to 12.00 pm at the Office.  

Morning Tea provided.  Gold Coin 

donation 

 Day Club  -  Tuesdays at 10.00 am at 

Uniting Church Hall.  Morning Tea, Lunch 

& Afternoon Tea provided $8 
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1st, 3rd & 5th SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS)  -  7.00 pm (AEDT)  
-  LOCKHART 

SUNDAY  -  8.00 am  - URANA 
10.00 am  - OAKLANDS 

 
 

2ND & 4TH SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS) -  7.00 pm (AEDT)  
-  URANA 

SUNDAY  -  8.00 am  -  LOCKHART 
10.00 am  -  URANGELINE 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Uniting Church  
Urana Enquiries 
Please contact: 
(02) 6920 8047 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Cnr Day & Drummond Streets Lockhart 
 

SUNDAY  -  9.00 am 
 

 

 

 
 

 
Baptisms, Marriages. Funerals & other activities by 

arrangement 
 

 

All Enquiries, 
Please contact Rev Nola Cox  

on (02) 6920 5549 

Diocese of the Riverina 

 

ST PHILIP’S CHURCH  

PRINCESS STREET URANA 

UPCOMING SERVICE DATES 
 

 

26 March 2017 at 11.30 am 
23 April 2017 at 11.30 am 

 

For all Baptisms, Marriages, 

Funerals and all other enquiries,   

 

please contact Reverend Nola Cox  

 (02) 6920 5549 
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BOREE CREEK 
 

 
 

MORUNDAH 
  

Mar 25    South Australian Opera Company  - Eugene Onegin 
Apr 16 & 17   Team Yarding Event Morundah 
 
 

OAKLANDS 
 
 
 

 

RAND 
 

 
 
 

URANA 

 
Mar 25    Drones in Agriculture  -  Information Workshop & Field Demonstration  -  Urana Bowling Club 
Mar 25 & 26   Urana Campdraft, Victoria Park, Urana 
Apr 1    End of Month Meals  -  Urana Bowling Club 
Apr 7    Pot n Parmie Meals Night  -  Urana Bowling Club 
May 3-12   CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Ralph Keller Art Exhibition -  Urana Courthouse Museum 

May 14    Mothers’ Day Lunch  -  Urana Bowling Club 
Oct 12-15   CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Art Exhibition and Sale  

Oct 13-15   CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Open Gardens October  
 
 

Wednesday   
 

12 April 2017 

All articles and advertisements for the newsletter 
must be in writing and sent via mail, hand delivered, 
email or faxed to the Urana Office no later than  
5.00 pm to be included in this Edition.  Placement 
of articles is subject to available space. 

Phone: (02) 6930 9100  
Fax: (02) 6930 9101  

email address:  
council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 
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Lockhart and Urana benefits by $30,000 in grants 
 

Lockhart, 7
th

 March 2017: Local schools, a physical activity group and the progress association 
were some of the big winners at the Lockhart & District Community Bank

®
 Branch grants 

presentation night last week. 

On Friday 3 March, six community groups shared in $30,000 worth of Community Bank
®
 profits. 

More than 90 people attended the presentation, held in conjunction with Lockhart Shire Council 
who organised well known inspirational guest speaker Tom O’Toole from Beechworth Bakery to 
address the gathering during the NSW Back to Business Week.   

Chairman Shane Trotter said that this round of grants brought the total contribution back to the 
community to $830,000 since the branch opened in 2002.  

“As well as this we have rewarded our shareholders with dividends now amounting to $450,000, Mr 
Trotter said. 

“I’m convinced that if the Community Bank
®
 was not established 15 years ago that Lockhart 

district would now be without any bank facilities,” Mr Trotter said. 

Branch manager, Clare Hamson, thanked the community for their support and said that with further 
support the benefits for the district were endless. 

“It is always rewarding to share the profits of the branch with the local community that had 
supported the business. 

“It gives our Board, the branch staff and me personally, a great deal of pleasure to award these 
grants,” she said. 

“It is fabulous position to be in – not only are we banking in our Community Bank
®
 branch, we are 

doing what we promised to do – returning profits to our community.” 

On 3 March, the following grants were awarded:  

Lockhart Pre School $10,000 

Lockhart Aqua Fitness $3,000 

Lockhart Progress Association $5,000 

Explorers Rifle Club $5,000 

Urana Camp Draft Club $3,000 

St Francis Xavier's School Urana $4,000 

“What better groups to receive funding from our branch – these are community groups that provide 
a range of important, and in some cases, vital services to the people of our region,” Mr Trotter said. 

“I urge the community to continue their support for our Lockhart & District Community Bank
®
 

Branch,” Mr Trotter said. 

“The more the community supports our business, the more contributions like this we can make in 
the future.” 

 

Media enquiries: Shane Trotter on 0428 694 581 

Lockhart & District Community Bank
®
 Branch 


